
Dear brethren, dear friends,

warm regards to you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

We are very happy to bring you news from Nigeria with this newsletter. We especially 
want to give you an insight into the current status of the building project on the 
„International Centre“ (new land) and want to inform you about the next projected 
steps.

Right at the beginning we want to express our heartfelt thanks to you for your love, for 
all the financial support, your prayers and all that you contributed to implement this 
building project. God bless you abundantly for that!

We are especially glad about the progress of the school buildings. The brick walls of the 
first 28 class rooms have been done a bit more than half. On the panorama picture at 
the top of this newsletter and on the attached photo pages you can see the current 
building state of the school buildings.
At the same time we are putting up a temporary building made from wood with 14 class 
rooms, which shall be used until the real school buildings have been completed. Its 
wooden framework is already standing.

Apart from this, three new houses for the accommodation of the children of „Home For 
The Needy“ have been built – two for the girls and one for the boys. The boy's house is 
already occupied.
In each of these houses 50 - 60 children find space and for now we plan to build ten 
more.

Furthermore the following facilities have been established:

– a building where the children can gather for fellowship
– a building for the accommodation of our missionaries that come from the mission 

field
– a house for the accommodation of the labourers that work on our farms
– a building with eight toilets for the girls and two small cubbies 
– a house which we will maybe use to sell warm food, snacks and daily necessities

Right now we are also building a big kitchen, two stores and toilets for the boys.

We are not only overwhelmed by God's help and your support during the building 
process but also by the strong unity we experienced among ourselves while we were 
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working. Every day brethren from our far away churches in the jungle came on their 
own to help us build. Equipped with tools and building materials and full of dynamism 
they contributed to making the building work progress rapidly.
All work has been done with much diligence, great joy and in deep unity!

How we want to continue:
The next steps in order to complete the school buildings are to cement the floor and to 
put iron rods, which are going to function as girders. Also the brick walls will be 
completed and a roof truss will be build from wood, which is going to be covered with 
corrugated iron sheets. When this is done, further steps will follow, like building of 
ceiling, doors and windows.

In order to make the two houses for accommodation of the girls ready for occupancy we 
need to put concrete stone in the ground.
In the case of the boy's building only the concrete around the house is missing.

Hence now more of our children are able to move to our big land there is also an urgent 
need to complete the big kitchen, the stores for food stuff and the toilets for the boys. 
Apart from that we need to create more bathing facilities and more opportunities for 
hanging out the laundry.

So we still have a lot of work before us, which can not be accomplished without the 
active support of everyone!
We are very grateful to have you, dear brethren, by our side and we still ask you for 
support by prayers and donations, so that the unfinished buildings can be completed 
and new ones can be build quickly!

Note: we need much more money to continue and complete this 
projects, please kindly donate as much as God puts in your heart to help 
finish this great task for those urgently in need.

On the following pages we have put together some pictures for you, through which you 
will get an insight into the building process and can see the new buildings.

Please forward this newsletter to as many people as you can.

Joined in the love of Jesus,

the team of ICCFMissions Germany,
on behalf of Pastor Solomon and all the brethren of ICCMissions in Nigeria
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